
Lake Hill Elementary School 

PAC Meeting 

February 21st, 2017 7:00-8:30pm 

 

 

 

 

Attendees – Stacey Locke, Renee Alexander, Natalie McKay, Christie Johnston, Cassie Thorogood,  

Lisa Higgins, Sarah Kebede, Kalyn Sarkany, April Brosius, Amy Polson, Elaine McVie 

 

President’s report- Stacey Locke 

o Family movie night was well received with lots of positive feedback. Sales of popcorn and snacks 

were lower than expected, possibly because there was no intermission. Thank you to all the 

volunteers for making it happen.  

o Royals Hockey promotion has gone out to each class, for two dates in March. Lake Hill Little 

League, which purchased the tickets at a discount, will pay PAC $3 for each ticket sold to Lake 

Hill families. Thank you to Angela Sawyer for facilitating this. 

o Spirit Wear is going well and will be available at the March 3 spring dance, samples will be 

available to try on and orders can be placed 

o Internet Safety for Parents presentation by Brandon Laur has been booked for March 8. Rogers 

Elementary PAC will be joining us and contributing $200. Braefoot Elementary PAC has also been 

invited but hasn't responded yet. 

o Spring Dance and Astronomy viewing will be March 3rd this year.  Baking, water and fruit snacks 

will be sold. Flyer to be sent out on Thursday Feb 23rd.  Please let Renée know if you can assist or 

provide donations reneeandgord@shaw.ca 

o Walk a Thon Fundraiser – Wild and wacky walkathon fundraiser. Will be the main fundraiser this 

year, with proceeds going to the Library improvement and also was requested more iPad 
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packages.  Natalie McKay has many ideas and is looking for volunteers for a committee, please 

contact Natalie at njgiffin@shaw.ca.   

o Tasha has requested the painting to be done in the class in May over a week. Sarah’s parents 

have donated the plywood for the boards. A fundraiser at the school’s year end wrap up there 

will be more pieces of wood for people to paint for donation. 

o Fun lunch recycling has become bigger, since there is no pick up at the school any longer. Please 

be mindful of the recycling and do your part at the fun lunch if you are a volunteer to help out 

and get the milk and juice cartons in a large plastic bag to be taken in. 

 

o Motion made to pay $350.00 for overage of the Musical from December. Made by Natalie 

McKay, seconded by Cassie Thorogood. Unanimous 

o Motion made to pay for $400 for January’s Hamlin, Cassie made motion and Kalyn seconded it. 

Unanimous  

o Motion made to have a $200.00 fund for PAC kitchen for paper plates, napkins, etc. Motion 

made by Lisa Higgins and seconded by Sarah Kebede. Unanimous 

 
Treasurers Report – Cassie Thorogood 

 
o General account : 

o Balance including outstanding cheques and deposit $7513.00 

o Total for fundraising to date approx $3263.48 with $1000.00 est from fun lunch = &4260.00 

approx. 

o Expenditures to date $1835.83 on water fountain, Santa’s workshop, pancake lunch.  

o Gaming account: 

o Balance $3412.34 

o Expenditures to date 2466.16 on buses, skating, field trip funds, Grad funds. 
 

Administration Report- Elaine McVie 
 

o Police investigation is still underway regarding the Lake Hill student who was followed by a 

stranger. 

o  Email addresses can be updated at any time with as many emails as applicable for your child. As 

this is the way parents will be contacted using the safe arrival format. 

o    Literacy week was a great time and there were students reading to other students in the 

hallways. 

o  Musical set for June 7th and 8th evening 

o  Gym will be opened up for practices if necessary to allow for X country and rehearsals.  

    

Amy Polson-  

 

o  Lieutenant Governor Judith Guichon will attend the March 2 assembly in recognition of Canada's 

150th. 
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o  Once again it is re-iterated not to bring dogs to school as it is disturbing to some of the children, 

i.e. there is a new family to Lake Hill who are refugees and they are particularly scared of dogs. 

o  Track will begin after Spring Break; Mrs. Vingo will be assisting again this year. 

o  New Teacher is in multiple classrooms, Mrs. Nguyen please welcome her. 

 

Parent resource section is now located in the recycling area to the right of the front entry. 

Water bottle filling station is ready March 10th. 

Next PAC meeting is scheduled for April 18th 

 

 

 

 


